
stand in front of friends and foes pontificating and waxing 
eloquent about their side, we discover or are reminded that 
they have feet of clay, short memories and distorted views of 
reality.  And both conventions struggled with disunity 
among their ranks and disrespect for those on the other side 
of the aisle.  As frustrating and crazy as it all is, I wouldnôt 
trade it for any other country in the world. 

 
Such is the political process.  Now we have 13 

weeks to listen, discern, and pray for wisdom to do the right 
thing, to make the right choice at the polls.  Personally, I 
encourage every one of us as Christians to spend more time 
listening carefully, praying more and less time wringing 
hands and bellyachinô about the candidates.  Remember that 
Paul made it clear in 1 Timothy 2:1-4, 

First of all, then, I urge that supplications, prayers, 
intercessions, and thanksgivings be made for all people, for 
kings and all who are in high positions, that we may lead a 
peaceful and quiet life, godly and dignified in every way. 
This is good, and it is pleasing in the sight of God our Sav-
ior, who desires all people to be saved and come to the 
knowledge of the truth.  
And in Romans 13 he reminds us that the governments and 
governing authorities have been put in place by God for our 
benefit.  God can and will use whoever is in the officeð
Believer or notðto accomplish His purposes, not ours.   
 
 So, study His Word, pray often, speak little except 
in the case of asking questions that will require prayer for 
the real answers.  And donôt forget that God can and will use 
these months ahead to help people meet Him on the way to 
the polls on November 8!  Itôs just around the corner, you 
know! 

 
 In His Grip, 

 

  Art Helin  

The Pastorôs Pen 

Dear Friends,  
 
 A couple of months ago as the primary elections 
were going on around the country things were being said 
and done that created a high level of anxiety in Cleveland  
concerning the safety of the citizens and those who would 
be coming to the Republican National Convention.  Thank-
fully, all the fears and worries came to be wasted time and 
energy and a whole lot of nothing.  Sure there were some 
verbal protests carried on by people who, if my understand-
ing is correct, were paid to come and yell and scream at the 
other side who were doing the same thing.  The biggest 
protest according to the news had nothing to do with what 
was going on inside at the RNC.  The DNC in Philadelphia 
this week will hopefully end with the same peaceful record 
that their counterparts did here in Northeast Ohio.  
 

While the citizens of Cleveland connected with 
convention put out the red carpet in hospitality to help eve-
ryone experience the warmth and welcome of the City of 
Cleveland, I know that churches in closer proximity to the 
RNC than we are were actively praying for the convention, 
opening their doors to Conventioneers, and taking time to 
reach out with the message of Christ during the four days 
of the convention.  

 
Looking back at these conventions, hearing and 

viewing the reports on radio and television, my observation 
is that both political parties are really good at putting their 
best foot forward among themselves and cheering ñAinôt 
we great!ò  Carefully massaging their words and speeches 
to capture everyone in their audiences to say ñOohò and 
ñAhhò and ñWhat a great speech.  They were really good!ò  
It all sounds good until you hear the post mortem of the talk 
radio people and all the TV commentators analyzing and 
comparing the words and lives of those speakers for the 
past four or eight or umpteen years.  And at the end of all 
this everyone, or almost every one, of those who dared to 
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The week of July 11th we hosted about  20 children each night.  They 
built their suits of Armor according to Ephesians 6:11-18.  Thank you 
to the many who made the week such a success.   
 
Directors, Committee Planners:   Michelle Williamson, Chris  
Louis, Judy Kovitch, Cindy Gallagher 
 
Teaching Teams:   
  Michelle Williamson 
  Art and Jan Helin 
  Ellen Miller and Sherry Pomeroy 
  Jennifer and Natalie Abdoo 
 
Music Leader:  Jennifer Abdoo 
 
Greeters and Registrars:  Cheryl Emch, Marcia Alcorn and Sarah 

Bicknell 
 
Helpers/Escorts:  Heather & Katie Williamson, Hannah Luketic, Zach Harber, Patty Fenn, Tonya & Treô Dowdell, 

Kelly Gibson, Renee Cross, Patty Fenn, Keith Miller, Scott Williamson, Kirk Louis, Don Kovitch 
 
Crafts: Stacey Harber, Judy Kovitch, Amy Williams, Beth Smith 
 
Snacks: Chris Louis, Debbie Brooks, Cindy Kokenos 
 
Games:  Nathan and Natalie Abdoo, Casey Harber, Cindy Gallagher 
 
Water Slide:  Tyler Fenn, Dylan Maholm, Zach Brooks 
 
Audiovisual/Photography:  Dylan Maholm, Connor Louis, Bekah Szczepanski 
 
Skit Crew and Music/Motions leaders:  ñMaster Sergeantò Deana Williams, Dylan Maholm, Molly Fenn, Jeremy Keen-
ey, Hannah Luketic,  Nathan and Natalie Abdoo,  Connor Louis, Rory Skolnic. 
 
Thank you also for all the prayers that went into this annual event and to all who donated to VBS in general.   
 
See more pictures on Page 5! 

VBS THANKS  

7ÅÁÒÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ &ÕÌÌ !ÒÍÏÒ ÏÆ 'ÏÄȦ 



Keith Miller 1-Aug 

Shirley Griffith 2-Aug 

Cherie White 2-Aug 

Amber Satola 4-Aug 

Loraine Ellett 5-Aug 

Maribelle Rudin 5-Aug 

Lilah Smith 8-Aug 

Donna Jackson 7-Aug 

Owen Fox 8-Aug 

Pat Spagnola 9-Aug 

Karen Koenig 9-Aug 

Steve Brooks 13-Aug 

We appreciate your keeping up with your pledges dur-
ing the summer months.  These numbers do not include 
July 31st. Offering. 
 
  JULY  YEAR TO DATE 
INCOME:      $ 13,748 $  111,276 
EXPENSES:    $ 13,826 $  117,528 
 
Pastorôs Special Fund Balance:  $  3025.24 

 

QUARTERLY MISSION DISPURSEMENT: 
 
Intervarsity Christian Fellowship-OSU $  625.00 
Interlink Ministries:  Cleveland  $  625.00 
RAHAB Ministries: Akron  $  625.00 
Reliant Ministries - Kent St./Akron U. $  625.00 
Wycliffe, The Seed Company: Africa $  625.00 
Globe Ministries: Scotland  $  625.00 
Gospel for Asia:  India   $  250.00 
Youth with a Mission - Nepal  $  625.00 
South America Mission - Peru  $  625.00 

Concert Invitation  

Congratulations to 2016  
NPC Scholarship Recipients:   

 

Molly Fenn (Kent State) Nursing 
Zachary Miller (University of Pittsburgh) Chemical 
Engineering 
 
Thank you to those who donate to the Scholarship Fund .  
Checks can be made out to NPC, memo Scholarship Fund.   
 

Stewardship Report  

PANTRY ITEMS  
CONTINUE TO BE  

COLLECTED 
      

  

 The Womenôs Association will continue to collect 
food items for the Macedonia Emergency Center.  They 
need dry, boxed nonperishable food items such as: Spa-
ghetti noodles and all other types of pasta either in a box 
or bags as well as rice, instant potatoes, cereal, hamburger 
or tuna helper, crackers jellies and Jams.  

     There is a container in the narthex where  church fami-
lies can drop off their donations on Sundays or any other 
day they are in the building.  We will continue to collect 
them as  long as they are  being donated.   Thank You! 

Our former Music Director Zeger Verhage invites all 
to the Church of the Western Reserve - Summer Con-
cert Series featuring him and Flutist Wende van Nes 
Performing ñA Night at the Moviesò.   
The Concert is Saturday, August 6th from 7-9 p.m.   
Church address is :  30500 Fairmount Blvd.   
 
The concert is free and open to all. 


